

SALISBURY CENTRAL SCHOOL BOARD OF EDUCATION
Buildings and Grounds Committee Meeting Minutes
Tuesday, May 15, 2018 -- 7:00am in the Principal's Office
Attendance: Brian S, David V, Stephanie M, David B

A. David Valcin called meeting to order at 7:06am

B. David B. made motion to approve minutes from May 1st, David seconded, all in favor

C. Spring Work Update:

- Brian spoke to people about schedule for mowing
- Trees need to be taken care of that came down in the back
- Take out the dead bushes
- Damage to lawn has been repaired
- New tables arriving today for courtyard - Brian will shuffle around as needed

Other B & G:

- Magnet strips for doors are in - Brian will communicate with all through email and Morning Notice
- Air handler in gym was too high for Perotti to work on it, looking at a permanent platform with a rail, we will look into safety regulations
- A/C - Newfield came out and they are using LG, Brian suggest getting a price from them
 - Perotti uses Mitsubishi - which is what we have now
 - Perotti gave the A/C pricing for music, band, and art room (unit outside or splits) - \$5940 each for Art/Music, \$11890 = 2 splits for Band (still not 100%) -\$23770
Will Bassett \$13,605.00 -- electric wiring not included - 2 - 4 ton outdoor units and 4 different 2 ton units inside, Jeff points out that this will save \$ in wiring, he will get quote with all details
Brian will call Sharon Electric and get price for indoor units and outdoor unit
HiTech Mechanical - Option 1- Four 3 ton units \$20167.22, Option 2 -Four 2 ton smaller units \$15988.00
- Cathodic testing - waiting for a quote from new company, Jeff spoke to Sam about the situation and Brian will get an explanation of what happened
- Still waiting on Isaac to get # from Frontier
 - Should we make a pathway now in case we need to run anything else later on? Brian will talk to A&J about 3 conduits under pavement with caps.

D. Town Building Committee Update:

- Still waiting for Curtis to do the trees, David will call him this week to have a better understanding before the next meeting
- Burlington came out and looked during break
- Missing A/C in speech or nurse's room - David will bring this to next town meeting - can probably
- Stephanie talked to Mike about dates - June 25th out/August 20th return - David will speak to Mike again about the date, can the movers come in on Saturday, August 18th? Rooms will be done starting with K moving toward 3. Box return can't be incremental. K rooms can keep stuff in Joanne's room so they may be able to be more prepared for start of school.

F. David B moved to adjourn meeting at 7:56am, Brian seconded, all in favor